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November 15, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Attached is a proposed ordinance to amend fees currently charged by the Real Estate Services Section of the Facilities Management Division (RES/FMD) for processing right-of-way construction permit applications.  The ordinance proposes restructuring the application fee schedule by consolidating existing permit fees from fourteen sub-categories to four major categories:  a minimum fee, a maximum fee and two mid-range fee categories.  The proposed new fee structure will simplify the permit application process, provide certainty to permit applicants regarding overall fees, and provide a more equitable distribution of permit processing costs.  The proposed fee consolidation can be accomplished with no significant change to the annual revenue collected.
Right-of-way construction permit application fees are assessed on water, sewer, gas or oil, communication, cable and electric franchise holders who plan to perform construction activities in King County right-of-way.  Unlike permits administered by the Department of Development and Environmental Services, which provides regulatory oversight of development on any property in unincorporated King County, right-of-way construction permits provide temporary property rights allowing private and quasi-governmental utility entities to use King County right-of-way for their own purposes.  This type of permit is a property management function similar to the granting of easements or leasing of land.  
Under the current fee structure, the vast majority of permit application fees range from a $200 basic permit fee to less than $1,000. The current fee structure for larger projects is based on the number of excavations, lineal feet of pipe, cable, or conduit, or utility poles or attachment to poles, without a maximum fee amount.  The proposed ordinance will establish a maximum fee of $2,000 to take into account the economies of scale and decreasing incremental costs in processing these permit applications.    

This review of right-of-way permit application fees was prompted by inquiries from two utilities: Sallal Water Association and Soos Creek Water and Sewer District. Each had submitted an application for right-of-way construction permits for projects that included an unusually large number of excavations which resulted in unusually high permit fees. Following our review of the existing fee schedule, RES/FMD concluded that a simplified permit fee schedule would better reflect economies of scale in reviewing permit applications for larger construction projects, like these two projects, without a significant impact on revenue. 
Should you have any questions, please contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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Rhonda Berry, Assistant Deputy County Executive, KCEO
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The Honorable Dan Satterberg, King County Prosecuting Attorney
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Sid Bender, Capital Budget Manager, PSB
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